
 

 

 

 
 
 

The Unofficial SF-88 Newsletter 

News and Happenings at SF-88 – March 2025 

 

Last Month’s Events 

Scout Tour from Castro Valley Feb 15 

SF-88 environmental inspection Feb 26th 

 

March Events 

Volunteer Appreciation Brunch 

March 15th 10-12 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

SF-88 is advertised on the Marin Headlands Facebook site 

https://www.facebook.com/pages/Marin 
Headlands/109272105758275/ 
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The SF-88 Environmental Inspection March 26th. 
 

Ranger Vassar, along with SF-88 Volunteers Al Kellogg, Alec Gyorfi 
and Greg Brown, and NPS Safety Officer Leo Shae met with  
Hazardous Waste Compliance Consultants to survey our operation at 
SF-88. 
 
Recommendations were made and suggestions for a business plan 
for SF-88, Will be written by our Safety Officer, Leo Shae. 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

    
 
 

Who made the Nike Missiles ? 



 

 

 ( The former Mc Donnell Douglas, recently purchased by Boeing Aircraft) 
Newspaper article from Dec. 1958 

 
 
 

 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  



 

 

 
  



 

 

 
Artist and SF-88 Volunteer Al Kellogg touching up our front 
gate sign…. Along with Alec and Greg Cleaning the Sump in 
A magazine. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 

 

 
  



 

 



 

 

At the Historic Nike Missile SF-88 Museum, we host tours for the 
public, Veterans and active-duty military personnel from all over 
the country, and the world. 

This Un-Official Newsletter is published as a means to 
communicate the news of the site between volunteers and staff. 

Please let me know any news or upcoming events at SF-88, 
questions or comments, or if something needs repair. 

Together, we all help to tell the story of our Nation’s First-
Generation Missile Defense System. 

Greg Brown NPS-SF-88 Volunteer 

I can be reached at; 

 
Starryflounder51@gmail.com  

If you wish to not receive the Unofficial SF-88 Newsletter, please let me know and I will 
remove you from the mailing list. 
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